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Dear Enfield Families,

It’s hard to believe that it’s the holiday season already! I hope you and your families are and continue to stay healthy throughout this busy time of year. Speaking of healthy, this September, Enfield Nutrition Services was required to meet tough new nutritional standards (called the New Meal Pattern) for school meals.  These new standards ensure that all meals continue to be nutritious, well-balanced and provide students all the nutrition they need to succeed at school. Now is a great time to encourage your kids to choose school lunch!


School meals offer students a nutritious and well balanced lunch consisting of milk, fruits and vegetables, proteins and whole grains, and must meet strict limits on saturated fats and portion size.  Starting in School Year 2012-2013, school lunches will meet additional standards requiring:
· Age-appropriate calorie limits (currently we only had to meet minimum calorie range)
· Larger servings of vegetables and fruits (student must take at least one serving of fruit or vegetable)
· A wider variety of vegetables, including dark green and red/orange vegetables.
· Fat-free or 1% milk (flavored milk must be fat-free)
· More whole grains 
· Sodium reduced 

I understand that the new meal pattern has caused some confusion and has generated questions among students and parents/guardians. I would like to address concerns and answer your questions in the most efficient and organized way possible. To accomplish this, beginning December 3, 2012, Nutrition Services will utilize our school website to post information that will address concerns and issues that have been brought to my attention. Also, I will provide informational packets at the schools to be distributed 
upon request. If you contact the school office, they will give one to your student to bring home to you. You can also email our office and we will mail a packet out to you. You can also email questions to me at dedwards@enfieldschools.org .  I will set up a section in the website called Nutrition Services Q&A.  Questions and concerns that cannot be addressed in the links or information that is posted will be answered there. 


To access the Nutrition Services website, go to http://www.enfieldschools.org , click on District Departments, and then Nutrition Services. In addition to the New Meal pattern information you will find hot lunch menus, free and reduced meal applications and payment information. 
Thank you, 
Diane Edwards
Director of Nutrition Services
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